
SAFEGUARDING POLICY PROMOTING A SAFER CHURCH 
 

The following policy was agreed at the Parochial Church Council (PCC) meeting held on 7th November 2023. 

In accordance with the Church of England Safeguarding Policy our church is committed to:  

• Promoting a safer environment and culture. 

• Safely recruiting and supporting all those with any responsibility related to children, young people and 

vulnerable adults within the church. 

• Responding promptly to every safeguarding concern or allegation. 

• Caring pastorally for victims/survivors of abuse and other affected persons. 

• Caring pastorally for those who are the subject of concerns or allegations of abuse and other affected 

persons. 

• Responding to those that may pose a present risk to others. 

 

The Parish will:   

• Create a safe and caring place for all. 

• Have a named Parish Safeguarding Co-ordinator (PSC) to work with the incumbent and the PCC to 

implement policy and procedures. 

• Safely recruit, train and support all those with any responsibility for children, young people and adults to 

have the confidence and skills to recognise and respond to abuse. 

• Ensure that there is appropriate insurance cover for all activities involving children and adults undertaken 

in the name of the parish. 

• Display in church premises and on the Parish website the details of who to contact if there are 

safeguarding concerns or support needs. 

• Listen to and take seriously all those who disclose abuse. 

• Take steps to protect children and adults when a safeguarding concern of any kind arises, following 

House of Bishops guidance, including notifying the Bishop’s Safeguarding Adviser (BSA) and statutory 

agencies immediately as per the flowchart in Appendix A 

• Offer support to victims/survivors of abuse regardless of the type of abuse, when or where it occurred. 

• Care for and monitor any member of the church community who may pose a risk to children and adults 

whilst maintaining appropriate confidentiality and the safety of all parties.  

• Ensure that health and safety policy, procedures and risk assessments are in place and that these are 

reviewed annually. 

• Review the implementation of the Safeguarding Policy, Procedures and Practices at least annually. 

 

Each person who works within this church community will agree to abide by this policy and the guidelines 
established by this church. 

This church appoints Lesley Huss as the Parish Safeguarding Co-ordinator.  

Incumbent:  Revd Bekah Clark __________________________________   Date: 07/11/2023



 

              

Parish Safeguarding Co-ordinator: Lesley Huss |  07790 725295 | safeguarding@elmdonchurch.org 
Domestic Abuse Contact: Sarah Leckie | 07527 850058 |  sarah@elmdonchurch.org  
Rector: Revd Bekah Clark | 0121 743 6336 |  revbekahclark@gmail.com   
Bishop’s Safeguarding Advisor: Steph Haynes | 0121 426 0407 | 0734 993844 | stephh@cofebirmingham.com  

 

Elmdon Church Safeguarding Policy: Appendix A: Safeguarding Reporting Procedure 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

If a child or adult is in immediate danger 
or requires immediate medical attention, 

call the emergency services on 999. If 
there are concerns about their immediate 

welfare, don’t delay - call Children or 
Adult’s Social Care Services. 

If you are advised to do so, refer to your Local Authority Children’s 
Services, Adult Safeguarding Team (AST) or to the Police 

Follow the advice of the Local Authority, Police and your parish and 
the Bishop’s Safeguarding Adviser, and co-operate fully with any 

investigation 

You have information about a serious safeguarding situation 

Immediately inform your incumbent or the Parish Safeguarding  
Co-ordinator or the leader of your team of your concern 

Most situations are not emergencies.  
Ensure if you can that immediate safety 

arrangements are in place for victim(s), and 
for others potentially vulnerable, with no 

contact with alleged abuser. Remember to 
protect yourself from harm too. 

 

Make a secure written or electronic record of the concern the same 
day and all your actions – sign and date it and pass it to the Parish 

Safeguarding Co-ordinator, Lesley Huss  

If the information concerns actual or potential harm at a church 
activity or by a church officer or by someone attending a church 

activity, ensure the Bishop’s Safeguarding Adviser is informed 
within 24 hours 

Maintain confidentiality – don’t talk to others about it and never 
alert the person who may have caused the harm.  BUT look after 

yourself – debrief with your incumbent or your parish safeguarding 
co-ordinator, and ask for further support if you need it. 

If you are unsure or worried about how serious a situation is, 
contact the Bishop’s Safeguarding Adviser for guidance and 

reassurance 

KEY 
For everyone to 
follow 
 
Usually carried 
out by the 
incumbent or 
parish 
safeguarding 
co-ordinator 
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